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Town of HAY RIVER 

February  2022 

Newsletter 
NOTICE TO RESIDENTS OF  

HAY RIVER 

 

 

The 2021 ASSESSMENT NOTICES, FOR 
2022 TAXATION 

for the Town of Hay River were mailed 
on  

FEBRUARY 4th, 2022. 

 

DEADLINE TO APPEAL IS: 

Monday, MARCH 21st, 2022 @ 5:00 PM 



February Mayor’s Message  

 

I hope everyone has enjoyed the past couple of weeks of warmer weather.  When out and about it is so good to see so many enjoying 

the skidoo trails, outdoor rinks and sliding hills.  The red noses, laughter and happy atmosphere are a welcome respite to the previous 

frigid temperatures. 

Heading into February, the office of the Chief Public Health Officer (CPHO) has eased restrictions and our Community Centre has  

reopened to high-risk activities with careful attention to distancing and hand sanitizing.  While a step forward is welcome news, private 
social gatherings where folks tend to let down their guard, have been a source of increased infections, so the CPHO recommends that 
small group sizes and the usual protocols stay in place for our region.  In our eagerness for a “normal” winter of fun and socialization, 
we can’t lose sight of what still must be done to keep our families, friends and community safe.  The highly contagious Omicron variant 
of Covid-19 is prevalent in our community causing a spike in cases and regrettably deaths.  That reminds us to be vigilant and to stick 
with the protocols that have worked so well over these many months – Wash hands frequently, Watch your distance to others, and 
Wear a mask where distancing is a challenge.  Avoid crowds and arrange activities outdoors instead of indoors is also helpful.  

 

Public Health urges everyone to get both doses and a booster as the best defense against getting Covid-19.  There are a number of 
scheduled clinics this month.  Appointments can be made by calling the local Public Health Unit at 867-874-8400.  Booking an  

appointment will ensure an adequate number of vaccines are available.  

 

Winter also means snow clearing is underway around the community.  Please ensure you watch for information on scheduled removal 

in your area and ensure that vehicles are moved out of the way.  

 

We are so fortunate to live in this special place of natural beauty, spectacular scenery and kind, caring people.  Let’s enjoy this place we 

call home and continue to do what’s necessary to fight Covid -19.  

 

Stay well and safe,  

Mayor Kandis Jameson  





There are 3 versions of the survey that are available at the Community  
Centre; one for homeowners, renters, and people living with housing  

instability. They have the same questions as the online survey. 

*Paper copies of the survey can be picked up and  
submitted at the Community Centre reception desk * 





Town by the numbers 

January operational statistics report to 

Council 

Protective Services Recreation Department  




